
LAW & LEGAL 

December 10, 2018 

The Law & Legal Committee held its monthly meeting on Monday, December 10, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was 

held at the McDonough County Courthouse in the Law Library.  Committee members present included Chairman Rod 

McGrew, Lee Calvert, Vice Chairman Travis Hiel, Joe Erlandson, Michael Kirby, and Bob Mahr.  Committee Member Paul 

Trimmer was absent.  Other persons in attendance were Patrick Stout, Chief Deputy Adam Cremer, Dave Schaab, County 

Chairman George Dixon, and County Clerk Gretchen DeJaynes.   

 

Chairman McGrew called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Review & Approve November 5, 2018 Minutes 

Member Calvert moved with a second by Member Hiel to approve the November 5, 2018 minutes as submitted.  Motion 

carried on a voice vote. 

 

Waste Management Update 

David Schaab gave the report. 

 

Tri-County R & WM Report 

Tim Lobdell was not available to give a report. 

 

Veteran’s Assistance and Van Report 

Veteran’s Superintendent Ric Smart was unable to attend, his report was received and filed. Eleven Veterans were given 

assistance in November amounting to $1,909.04.  The transportation van made 10 trips to Iowa City transporting 30 

Veterans, a total of 2,601 miles.  Drivers contributed 92.7 hours of their time.   

 

Sheriff’s Report 

Chief Deputy Adam Cremer presented the monthly report.  Jail average was 30, they have 22 in custody today, and the 

deputies handled 803 assorted incidents in November.  The Public Aid savings on inmate medical in September and 

October $1,295.72.  They have been doing some deep cleaning in the cells.  The night of the blizzard was a long night but 

they made it through without any major problems. 

 

Assessor’s Office Update 

No Update. 

 

Claims Review and Approval 

Member Hiel moved with a second by Member Mahr to approve the claims as submitted. Motion carried on a voice 

vote. 

 

Other 

New Board Members Joe Erlandson and Mike Kirby had some questions regarding how the claims process worked so a 

discussion was held explaining the process.   

 

County Chairman Dixon went over the new committee member assignments which will need to be corrected, he also  

discussed the IT work that has been done over the last week with TimbukTech. 

 

 



Public Comment 

None 

 

With no further business to discuss, Member Hiel moved with a second by Member Mahr to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 

p.m.  


